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An update to the Design Quality in New Development Supplementary Planning 

Document (SPD) was adopted by Knowsley Metropolitan Borough Council at a 

Cabinet meeting on 7 January 2016.  

The SPD supplements the policies of the Knowsley Local Plan and provides 

consistent guidance for developers on the design of new development in Knowsley. 

It is a material consideration in decisions on planning applications 

Any person with sufficient interest in the decision to adopt the SPD may apply to the 

High Court for permission to apply for judicial review of that decision. Any such 

application must be made promptly and, in any event, not later than 3 months after 

the date on which the SPD was adopted. 

In accordance with the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) 

Regulations 2021 (as amended) the adopted SPD; consultation statement 

(summarising the consultation undertaken during preparation of the SPD and setting 

out the issues raised during consultation and how they have been addressed) and a 

copy of this adoption statement can be viewed on the Council’s website at: 

https://www.knowsley.gov.uk/residents/building-and-planning/local-plan/adopted-

documents/supplementary-planning-documents 

Customers without access to the internet may view the documents online (free of 

charge to library members) in one of the Council libraries, namely Halewood, 

Huyton, Kirkby, Prescot and Stockbridge Village.  

If you require assistance, please contact the Planning Policy team by emailing: 

KnowsleyLocal.Plan@knowsley.gov.uk or calling 0151 443 2326. 
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